

# Cheyenne Regulators

## Membership Meeting Minutes

January 26, 2012

### I. Call to order

Troy Husler, President, called to order the regular meeting of the **Cheyenne Regulators** at 6:30pm on **January 26, 2012** at the Holiday Inn

### II. Members Present

Hank Van Goethen, Dee Van Goethen, Jerry Baker, Bob Reed, Wendy Reed, Bonnie Bishop, Tanya O'Dell, Doug O'Dell, Sherry Birch, Rick Ginter, Len Peters, Bill Capozella, Chris Hardy, Kari Hardy, Dave Faas, Hersel Schnug, Bard Schnug, Troy Husler, Craig Robbins, Russ Goodwin, Gary Monce, Tom Hackl, Rusty Woodward, Renee Krawiec, Trot Krawiec

### III. Reports

**President:** Agenda items. Letters to Hutchinson for a formal break down on expenses for bay expansion.

**Vice President:** Not Present.

**Secretary:** Wild Bunch application for state shoot.

**Treasurer:** Gave balance on account. Beginning balance \$6500.36, expenses \$712.24, income \$20440.42 and ending balance \$26248.54. A third port a potty has been ordered. It will be put at long range.

**Range Master:** Targets are up for long range.

**Sargent at Arms:** No report.

**Marshall at Large:** No report.

**Regulators Membership:** 20 outstanding members that have until the end of the month to pay.

**Range Membership:** 11 deposits with a total of \$34248.00 given to the treasurer. Motion to purchase 250 more membership card at \$897.50 approximately voted all in favor. Currently there are 726 members. Budget was given to president.

**Hell on Wheels:** Budget turned in to president.

**Public Relations:** Is getting ready to order ads for Traders at a cost of \$147.00. Motion to approve ads voted all in favor. Sherry will check into the base paper.

**Props & Targets:** Not present.

#### IV. New Business

- a) Independent audit discussion: Troy has checked for quotes with accounting firms in Cheyenne and will get costs. Dave Faas said to check on a review vs. audit. Looking at one year time frame.
- b) Financial review committee: Currently have seven people that have volunteered. Craig Robbins, Cathy Hebert, and Jim Blackburn were appointed by Troy Husler. Along with Wendy Reed and Bill Capozella as per the bi-laws. Dee Van Goethen will be a back-up.
- c) Final report on sale of bales (Troy): Removal of bales is complete.
- d) Ideas for range projects: Doug O'Dell suggests a couple sheds be placed by bays for storage. He will get a proposal and present at next meeting. Chris Hardy proposed that we build a wind breaks for the port a potties. He will put together costs and present at a future meeting.
- e) State Wild Bunch shoot: Motion to discontinue voted all in favor.
- f) Committee report for new berms: Waiting on report from Mark Eisele. He should have the report in the next week or two.
- g) Range work days for the shop and storage organization and inventory: Dates are set for Saturday 2/18/12 and Sunday 2/19/12. Information is posted on the web site. Hank feels bays need additional tables. 4' x 3' would be the size with 2 per bay totaling 10 tables. Troy would like to set up shooting positions in a few bays in the future. Rick will check sign on gate at long range and place one if it is missing.
- h) Meeting changes (combined meeting and venue): Going forward the board and membership meetings will be combined to one on the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of each month. Board at 6:00pm and membership at 6:30pm. Motion to accept voted 1 against and 24 for. This begins for the February meeting.
- i) Lease renewal: waiting for Mark to complete. Troy will check on legal issues of where we are with the lease.
- j) Rick Ginter will order a NRA range management book.

- k) Defensive Pistol: Gary Monce will run. It will be run in the cowboy bays until new bays are completed. Cost will be \$15.00 per shooter \$5.00 of every \$15.00 to go to defensive pistol costs. Report will be given to the treasurer when money is turned in monthly, as well as defensive pistol will keep records. \$300.00 or less for purchases for defensive pistol will not require approval from membership. Motion to accept as stated voted all in favor. This will start in February starting at 10:00am with safety meeting at 9:45am and set up at 7:30am.
- l) Kari Hardy would like remove the shootist plaque from the monthly awards capping the number of wins in a category to 5. Motion to remove shootist plaque voted all in favor.
- m) Ballots from election: Will be filed at the range until the next election and then destroy them.
- n) Chris Hardy will run a third Saturday shoot.

## **VII. Adjournment**

**Troy Husler, President**, adjourned the meeting at **7:52pm**.

Minutes submitted by: Tanya O'Dell, Secretary